MINUTES

Historic Preservation Commission

March 4, 2010
Municipal Complex, 100 W. Woodstock Street, Crystal Lake, IL

I. Call to Order

Vice-Chair Wyman called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. 
II. Roll Call/Attendance

Present were the following commission members:  Tom Nemcek, Diana Kenney, Sandy Price, Michelle Rozovics, and Bob Wyman. Members Brice Alt and LeeAnn Atwood were absent. Staff member Michelle Rentzsch was present.
III. Public Comment

There was no one in the public who wished to comment.  
IV. Approval of Minutes of the February 4, 2010 Regular Meeting 
Member Kenney moved to approve the minutes of the February 4, 2010 regular meeting.  Member Price seconded the motion.  On voice vote, all members voted aye.  Motion passed.
V. Certificate of Appropriateness – 86 Dole Avenue

Gary Schultz, homeowner of 86 Dole Avenue, was present to represent his request.  The Bauer house has had the second story solarium removed and 37 new windows installed prior to it being on the City’s Historic Landmark register.  Mr. Schultz would like to replace an aluminum fascia with cedar planking and add copper gutters, in a manner appropriate to the original design of his house.  The Commission applauded his efforts and agreed this was an appropriate project.  Member Nemcek made a motion to approve the Certificate of Appropriateness for 86 Dole Avenue.  Member Kenney seconded the motion.  On voice vote, all members voted aye.  Motion passed.  

VI. Proposed Downtown Historic District - Update
A summary was provided about the survey of the downtown buildings.   Thirty five buildings are contributing; four building are not; and ten building are not contributing in their present state (NIPS).  A discussion ensued about the use of grant monies for both contributing and NIPS properties.  It was stated that more funds will be needed to fund the anticipated requests, if a historic district is approved.  Several possibilities for raising funds and the structure of how the grant money would be given were discussed and it was decided that the mechanics would need to be worked out at later date.  Member Nemcek made a motion that the grant money would be available for the contributing properties in the proposed historic district, if enacted, and would be eligible for projects that made NIPS properties more conforming to their historical design.  Member Kenney seconded the motion.  On voice vote, all members voted aye.  Motion passed.
VII. Discussion of the 2010 Trolley Tour

March is the story writing month, to create the trolley tour guide.  In April, Member Rozovics will create the booklet.  April 19th is the deadline for the articles.  There was some discussion about creating a theme, perhaps the roaring 20s.
VIII. Member Inquiries and Reports

None 
IX. Adjournment

There being no further business, Member Nemcek moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:32 p.m.  Member Price seconded the motion.  On voice vote, all voted aye.  Motion passed. 

